



February 17, 2015

Mr. Scott Morgan
President
Spokane Community College
1810 North Greene Street, MS 2150
Spokane, WA 99217-5399

Dear President Morgan:

On behalf of the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities, I am pleased to report that at its January 7-8, 2015, meeting, the Commission accepted Spokane Community College's Fall 2014 Ad Hoc Report which was to address Recommendations 1, 2, 4, and 5 of the Fall 2013 Year Seven *Mission Fulfillment and Sustainability* Peer-Evaluation Report. The request for this report was the subject of Commission correspondence dated January 31, 2014.

In accepting the report, the Commission determined that its expectations have been met regarding Recommendations 4 and 5 of the Fall 2013 Year Seven Peer-Evaluation Report. However, the Commission determined that Recommendation 1 and Recommendation 2 of the Fall 2013 Year Seven Mission Fulfillment and Sustainability Peer-Evaluation Report do not meet the Commission's criteria for accreditation. The Commission recognizes that the College has made progress in good faith and commends the College for its efforts. Therefore, the Commission requests that the College again address Recommendations 1 and 2 of the Fall 2013 Year Seven Mission Fulfillment and Sustainability Peer-Evaluation Report in an Ad Hoc Report without a visit to be submitted by October 15, 2015.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Best wishes for a peaceful and fulfilling New Year.

Sincerely,

Sandra E. Elmar

President

SEE:rb

cc: Dr. Rebecca Rhodes, Vice President of Instruction